
Preserving the Past    Planning for the Future 

 

     

     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

____________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

P U B L I C  H E A R I N G / W O R K I N G  S E S S I O N  M E M O R A N D U M  

 
DATE:   September 16, 2014 

TO:   Land Use Committee of the Board of Aldermen 

FROM:   James, Acting Director of Planning and Development  
   Alexandra Ananth, Chief Planner for Current Planning 
   Stephen Pantalone, Senior Planner  

CC:   Petitioner 
 
In response to questions raised at the Land Use Committee public hearings, and/or staff technical 
reviews, the Planning Department is providing the following information for the upcoming public 
hearing/working session.  This information is supplemental to staff analysis previously provided at the 
public hearing/working session.   
 

PETITION #318-13(3)         159-161 Edinboro Street 

Request for Special Permit/Site Plan Approval to allow an accessory apartment in a nonconforming 
two-family dwelling. 

 
The Land Use Committee (Committee) held a public 
hearing on July 29, 2014.  The Planning Department 
has received the following information in response to 
questions raised at the public hearing. 
 

 Is the Existing Structure Considered a Two-Family 
Structure 
The existing structures on the site were built in 
accordance with the building permit plans 
approved by the Inspectional Services Department 
in 1989.  At that time, the Zoning Ordinance did 
not explicitly require a common wall and common roof connector in defining of a two-family 
structure. For these reasons, the structure is considered a nonconforming two-family dwelling, in 
which an accessory apartment is allowed by special permit.  Planning staff consulted with the 
Inspectional Services Department to ensure that this issue would not arise if the petitioner applies 
for a building permit. 
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 Building Code Concerns 
The Planning Department consulted the Zoning Enforcement Agent regarding the issue of egress 
from the proposed accessory structure.  The Zoning Agent’s concern is that the egress from the 
proposed accessory apartment goes through a common area, up a set up stairs, and through the 
garage.  The Zoning Enforcement Agent has a number of concerns with this egress, including 
access through multiple spaces and the lack of an egress door from the garage.  The Zoning 
Enforcement Agent also raised concerns about the height of the window wells in the basement.  
Finally, the Plans examiner may request an updated land survey, as the survey presented by the 
petitioner for the special permit was completed in 1989.  These issues are correctable and will 
need to be addressed before the Inspectional Services Department can issue a building permit. 
However, the Planning Department does not believe that the building code issues presented 
affect the appropriateness of the land use.   
 

 Proof of Residency 
The petitioner submitted an affidavit identifying various types of registrations at the subject 
property, as a proof of residency (ATTACHMENT A).  As of the date of this memo, the City’s Law 
Department has not had an opportunity to review the affidavit.    

 
 
 
Recommendation 
The petition appears to be complete, subject to the adequacy of the proof of residence.  If the proof 
of residency is sufficient, the Planning Department would recommend Approval with Conditions.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



ATTACHMENT A






